
Press Release Councillor Co-option May 2013 
 
Midsomer Norton Town Council will be co-opting a new Councillor to join their team as a 
result of the resignation of former Councillor Simon Wellington in May due to a change in his 
personal circumstances.  Cllr Paul Myers, Midsomer Norton Town Mayor said: 
 
“Simon’s resignation was a disappointment to the Council but we fully understand and 
respect his decision and the reasons for him wanting to commit more time to other things.  
Simon was an important member of the team and we will really miss his energy and passion 
– I want to publicly record the thanks of all the Council Members for his contribution since we 
began in 2011.  The Council will be looking to appoint a new Councillor and we hope that 
anyone who feels they have something to offer will be prepared to put themselves forward.” 
 
The Council have given notice of the vacancy and will be selecting a replacement Councillor 
at their meeting on 8th July 2013.  Anyone who feels they can represent the interests of the 
residents of Midsomer Norton can apply to be considered.  Town Councillors roles are 
voluntary and require evening attendance at meetings and working parties as well as a 
willingness to get involved on a range of projects.  Applications need to be sent to the Town 
Clerk at the Town Hall by Friday 5th July. 
 
 
 
 


